“...meeting community needs...enhancing quality of life.”

Department of Public Works — Engineering Division

MEMO
TO: Municipal Services Committee
FROM: Chad Weyenberg, Project Engineer
DATE: January 10, 2022
RE: Recommended of Award of Contract for Memorial Drive Bridge Infrared

Thermographic Survey and Ultrasonic Testing of the Pins (Unit L-22) to AECOM
Technical Services, Inc. in an amount not to exceed $28,250

The Department of Public Works is contracting with AECOM Technical Services, Inc.( AECOM),
in an amount not to exceed $28,250 to provide Memorial Drive Bridge Infrared Thermographic
Survey and Ultrasonic Testing of the Pins for the City of Appleton in 2022. The Wisconsin
Department of Transportation (WisDOT) recommends Infrared Thermographic Surveys every ten
years and Ultrasonic Testing of the Pins every five years. WisDOT requires us to report the
condition of the pins into their HSI database. This contract will authorize AECOM to provide
services enabling the City to meet these requirements.

The Department of Public Works requested proposals from five qualified consulting firms located
in Wisconsin and Michigan. The City received two qualified proposals from AECOM and Collins
Engineers, Inc. ($29,500).

AECOM demonstrated the experience and personnel necessary to complete the required tasks. In
addition, they also demonstrated a good project understanding and approach.

AECOM performed the last Infrared Thermographic Survey on the Memorial Drive Bridge, so they
are familiar with the bridge and the City of Appleton requirements.

Based on this, we recommend awarding the contract to AECOM in an amount not to exceed
$28,250.



